
SCOTTISH BORDERS COUNCIL
LAUDER COMMON GOOD FUND SUB-COMMITTEE

MINUTE of Special Meeting of the LAUDER 
COMMON GOOD FUND SUB-COMMITTEE 
held in the Convener's Office, Council 
Headquarters, Newtown St Boswells on 
Thursday, 31 October 2019 at 9.15 am

Present:-

Apologies:

Councillors D. Parker (Chairman), K. Drum, T. Miers. 

Community Councillor A Smith, Pension & Investment Manager (K Robb).

In Attendance:- Principal Solicitor (H Macleod), Democratic Services Officer (F Henderson).

WELCOME 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

APPLICATION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
2.0 LAUDERDALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

There had been circulated copies of an application for financial assistance from Lauderdale 
Community Council seeking a contribution of £1,000 towards the Firework Night in Lauder.  
The application explained that over the past two years the Community Council had organised 
and paid for a firework night, which had been hugely successful in bringing the Community of 
Lauder together.  This year the Community Council had unexpectedly had to pay an 
insurance bill of £218, in respect of the Firework event and it was anticipated that this would 
require to be paid each year when holding the event.  It was further explained that the 
finances had been placed in a precarious positon as they had to fund the gold pin for the 
Cornet as the Quality of Life Funding had ceased.  There had been £500 retained for the 
Fireworks, however this had not taken into account the additional cost of the insurance.  A 
collection would be taken at the Event to go towards the costs.  Following careful 
consideration the Members were of the opinion that the grant be awarded on this occasion.  
However they wished to emphasise that the grant would not be awarded on an Annual basis. 

DECISION
AGREED:-

(a) that a sum of £1,000 be granted to Lauderdale Community Council to cover 
the costs of the Firework Night on this occasion.

(b) that a letter be sent to the Community Council explaining that this funding 
would not be granted on an Annual basis.

The meeting concluded at 9:20am


